
    

Long-Acting Beta-Agonists (LABAs) 

 [06/03/2010] 

    美國FDA 近期提醒醫療人員及病患注意，含LABAs（Long-acting beta-agonists）

成分藥品，無法緩解急性氣喘發作，亦不可單獨使用於治療氣喘症狀。該類藥品如

Salmeterol、Formoterol 及Arformoterol，主要用於治療氣喘或慢性阻塞肺部疾病（Chronic 

obstructive pulmonary disease, COPD），惟，單獨使用該類藥品治療氣喘症狀時，可能

會增加病患氣喘症狀惡化之風險。 

 

Long-Acting Beta-Agonists (LABAs) 

Audience: Asthma management healthcare professionals, patients 

[Posted 06/03/2010]  

FDA notified healthcare professionals and consumers that, due to safety concerns, FDA 

is requiring a risk management strategy (REMS) and class-labeling changes for all LABAs. 

The REMS will require a revised Medication Guide written specifically for patients, and a 

plan to educate healthcare professionals about the appropriate use of LABAs. These changes 

are based on FDA's analyses of studies showing an increased risk of severe exacerbation of 

asthma symptoms, leading to hospitalizations in pediatric and adult patients as well as death 

in some patients using LABAs for the treatment of asthma.  

Healthcare professionals are reminded that to ensure the safe use of these products: 

 Single-ingredient LABAs should only be used in combination with an asthma 

controller medication; they should not be used alone.  

 LABAs should only be used long-term in patients whose asthma cannot be 

adequately controlled on asthma controller medications.  

 LABAs should be used for the shortest duration of time required to achieve control 

of asthma symptoms and discontinued, if possible, once asthma control is achieved. 

Patients should then be maintained on an asthma controller medication.  

 Pediatric and adolescent patients who require the addition of a LABA to an 

inhaled corticosteroid should use a combination product containing both an 

inhaled corticosteroid and a LABA, to ensure compliance with both medications.  

FDA has determined that the benefits of LABAs in improving asthma symptoms 

outweigh the potential risks when used appropriately with an asthma controller medication in 

patients who need the addition of LABAs. FDA believes the safety measures recommended 

will improve the safe use of these drugs. 


